
ALL SAINTS   
Class 1:  Aiyla  Class 2:  Charlie  Class 3:  Livvy & Charlotte     Class 4:  Bonnie 

 
Badges:  
 

Headteacher awards: Lucy, William, Emily 
Writer of the Week:  Alex M  

 26th January 2024 

 
 NEEDWOOD 

Class 1: Tilly     Class 2:  &  Class 3:  All Young Voices Children 
 
Badges: 
 

Headteacher awards:  Croft, May 
Writer of the Week:  Tate C 

Dear Parents, 
 
Congratulations to the junior children in both of our schools for performing in 
Young Voices this week.  They were an absolute pleasure to be with and their  
behaviour was impeccable.  Thank you to the staff as it is a very long day to be 
looking after the children and thank you to the parents for your support.  Everyone 
had a fantastic time!  We are already looking forward to next year! 
 
Congratulations to the current Year 5 at RM who did so well in their multiplication 
tables check (MTC) last summer, that we received a letter from the Minister for 
Schools.  All that time spent on TT Rock Stars has paid off! 
 
I hope you all have a wonderful weekend, 
 
 
Best wishes, 
 

Mr Baxter   
 

  (Silver Star) 

  (Gold Star)

ALL SAINTS 
 

 CLASS 1    -  93% 

 CLASS 2    -  93% 

 CLASS 3    -  98%  

 CLASS 4   -   99% 

NEEDWOOD 
 

CLASS 1  -  99% 
 

CLASS 2  -  99% 
 

CLASS 3  -  97% 
 

ATTENDANCE   

WELL DONE CHILDREN! 

 (Red Star)  (Silver Star) 



 
 

 
LETTER FROM MINISTER FOR SCHOOLS -  MULTIPLICATION TABLES CHECK 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
NSPCC NUMBER DAY 2024 - FRIDAY 2ND FEBRUARY 
Please refer to the letter that has been emailed out by the school offices regarding this event. We look 
forward to a day full of wonderful maths activities, whilst raising money for the NSPCC. 
Please could children dress up in the following: 
 
EYFS/KS1 - Dress up as a digit (maybe a Numberblock) OR as a Numbot 
 
KS2 - Dress up as a TT Rockstar 
 
In exchange for dressing up we request a small donation towards the NSPCC and our Just Giving pages 
can be found at - 
 
FOREST FAMILY www.justgiving  
Hannah Kendall is fundraising for NSPCC (justgiving.com) 

  
 
Many thanks for your support. 
 
 

PHONICS LINKS: 
We know and are extremely grateful that so many of you support your children in learning to read. We 
also know that the way we teach phonics and say the sounds now may be very different from how we 
were all taught. Below are some links to videos and information pages if you feel you'd like to know 
more: 
 

Phonics - Oxford Owl for Home 

 

29/30.1.24 BIKEABILITY YEARS 4 & 5 

2.2.24 NSPCC NUMBER DAY 
NON UNIFORM DAY (DRESSING UP) 

9.2.24 PANCAKE RACE 2.45 PM 

9.2.24 PTA DRESS DOWN DAY £1 PER CHILD 
(FOR CHOCOLATE BINGO) 

12.2.24 - 
16.2.24 

HALF TERM 
 

19.2.24 INSET DAY 

5.3.24 PTA CHOCO BINGO 5.30—7.30 

7.3.24 WORLD BOOK DAY 

8.3.24 PTA MOTHERS DAY BAKE SALE  
AFTER SCHOOL 

19.3.24 EASTER SERVICE 9.15 AM 

20.3.24 PTA EASTER EGG HUNT AND ACTIVITIES 

13.6.23 PTA TEDDY BEARS PICNIC LUNCHTIME 

3.7.24 SPORTS DAY AM  

17.7.24 PTA PARTY IN THE PLAYGROUND 
3.15—5.30  £5.00 

18.7.24 LEAVERS AND FINAL CELEBRATION 
1.30 PM 

DIARY - ALL SAINTS 

2.2.24 NSPCC NUMBER DAY 
NON UNIFORM DAY (DRESSING UP) 

9.2.24 PANCAKE RACE 9.15 AM 

9.2.24 SCHOOL DISCO 

12.2.24 - 
16.2.24 

HALF TERM 
 

19.2.24 INSET DAY 

19.3.24 EASTER SERVICE 2.30 PM 

4.7.24 SPORTS DAY AM 

17.7.24 LEAVERS AND FINAL CELEBRATION 
1.30 PM 

DIARY - NEEDWOOD 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

https://www.justgiving.com/page/hannah-kendall-1705659323846?newPage=true
https://home.oxfordowl.co.uk/reading/phonics/


 
 

 

JOB VACANCY AT ALL SAINTS, RANGEMORE 
 
All Saints Rangemore are looking for someone to join their After school team, 
details are given below. If you are interested, please get in touch with            
Mrs Young or Mr Baxter  
 
After School Assistant -    Permanent part time/term time only. 
 
Salary: Grade 2 £22,737.00 per annum pro rata 
Actual salary £ 5819.07 
Hours 3.15pm – 5.30pm Monday to Friday  
 
John Taylor Multi Academy Trust (JTMAT) believes in the power of           
education to improve live – and the world. As a partner academy in JTMAT, 
we are seeking to appoint an after-school assistant to join our evolving          
organisation. 
 
The successful candidate will support the children with games, craft, and 
other activities after school, as well as help prepare and serve food. The 
successful candidate will care for the children until they are collected by 
parents/carers. 
 
If you have a passion for excellence and share our vision, we can offer 
you the opportunity to be part of a successful and progressive Trust, 
which is committed to ensuring learning is at the heart of all we do. 
 
If you want to discuss this role, please contact  
 
Christine Young by emailing asr-office@asr.jtmat.co.uk  
 
or telephoning 01283 712385 

mailto:asr-office@asr.jtmat.co.uk


 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
After last week’s bitterly cold day it was a lovely to have a much milder day.  After a 
‘wild play’ session we talked about trees.  The children learnt about trees and how to 
work out their ages.  They divided into two teams and were given a measuring 
tape.  They had to measure 4 different trees of their choosing around their          
circumference and then guess their ages. We then came back to the fire circle, and 
I explained how to work this out. 
 
Because a tree, on average, grows in girth (circumference) approximately 2.5 cm per 
year, by dividing the children’s measurements of the trees by 2.5 we could work out 
their age. For example, a tree with a girth of 40cm will be approximately sixteen 
years old.  There are some differences between trees i.e. Oak and Beech 1.88cm per 
year, Pine and Spruce 3.13 cm per year and Sycamore 2.75 per year so on this         
occasion we divided by 2.75.  The results between the teams were incredibly 
close.  In fact they drew on their original task and when I chose another tree for 
them to guess the age the difference between the teams was 0.4!!!  
 
Great job everyone. 
 
Another task, in between tree climbing and tyre swinging was to put up the remaining 
posters made by Class 4 to encourage the public to take their rubbish home with 
them.  Any child that hasn’t had their poster put up yet please don’t worry we will 
regularly change them. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lastly, can I say the last week 
of Forest School, week beginning 
5th February, the day when it 
will be held will be changed from 
Thursday 8th to Tuesday 6th 
February due to a conflicting di-
ary date. 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 



Disclaimer: We are proud to have a newsletter which shares information with you for our parish, village, WI, social club, Rascals and our local communities. We do try to vet all items which go into 

School information can be provided in different languages, large print, simple text only or Braille.  
Please speak to Mr Baxter if you have a particular requirement. 

 

 ONLINE SAFETY 


